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Ecologists and residents in Samara are protesting the local authorities' decision to allocate
the city's scarce forest lands for 2018 World Cup construction.

Samara is one of the 11 Russian cities chosen to host the international tournament, and FIFA
officials recommended that 27 hectares of land be used to build the necessary infrastructure
for the event. Samara's regional authorities, however, have tendered contracts foreseeing
the utilization of more than 30 times that amount of space on the state purchasing website.  

Ecologists have warned that the 930 hectares designated for championship-related projects
include the last green zones in Samara, Dubovaya Rosha and Lysaya Gora. Mikhail Kreindlin,
director of the protected areas program at Greenpeace Russia, equated the large scope
of construction to amputating the city's lungs.  

Local residents are especially worried about the possibility that construction will engulf their
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dacha plots.

Officials held public hearings on June 15, but attendees claimed that they spoke against
changes to the city's general plan while afterwards the press reported that people at the
meeting were in favor of making of these changes, according to comments on the local portal
Samara.ru.

Approximately 700 people came out to protest the construction plans on June 29, according
to members of Volya, a small political party that organized the meeting.

In addition to a stadium, authorities are planning to build concert halls, indoor ice rinks,
a university town and an innovations center on the designated plots. There have also been
reports of plans to build an elite yacht club and floating hotels on one of the embankments —
in the same location as the source for 90 percent of Samara's drinking water.
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